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  Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning 
Applications Committee held at Council 
Chamber, Surrey Heath House, Knoll 
Road, Camberley, GU15 3HD on 24 
August 2023  

 
 + Cllr Cliff Betton (Chair) 
 - Cllr Victoria Wheeler (Vice Chair)  
 

- 
+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 

Cllr Shaun Garrett 
Cllr Mary Glauert 
Cllr Mark Gordon 
Cllr Nirmal Kang 
Cllr Liz Noble 
Cllr David O'Mahoney 
Cllr Ying Perrett 

+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 
+ 

Cllr Murray Rowlands 
Cllr John Skipper 
Cllr Pat Tedder 
Cllr Kevin Thompson 
Cllr David Whitcroft 
Cllr Helen Whitcroft 
Cllr Valerie White 
Cllr Richard Wilson 
 

 +  Present 
 -  Apologies for absence presented 
 
Substitutes: Cllr Mark Gordon for Cllr Shaun Garrett 
  Cllr Pat Tedder for Cllr Victoria Wheeler  
 
Members in Attendance:  Cllrs Lisa Finan-Cooke, Sarbie Kang, Morgan Rise and 

Josh Thorne  
 
Officers Present: Gavin Chinniah, Head of Planning 

William Hinde, Principal Solicitor 
Melissa Turney, Senior Planning Officer 

 
  

15/P  Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
RESOLVED  that the minutes of the meeting of the Planning Applications 
Committee held on 27th July 2023 be approved as being a correct record and are 
signed by the Chairman. 
 
  

16/P  Application Number: 23/0727/ADV Surrey Heath House, Knoll Road, 
Camberley, Surrey, GU15 3HD 
 
The application was for advertisement consent to fly the Progressive PRIDE flag 
on an existing flagpole located on the grassed area in front of Surrey Heath House 
adjacent to Knoll Road.  The application would ordinarily have been dealt with 
under delegated powers but had been reported to Committee as the Council was 
the applicant. 
  
Under the Advertisement Regulations 2007 (As amended) deemed consent was 
given to fly a specified range of flags including the Union flag, the flags of other 
countries, St George’s Flag, the Armed Forces Day flag and the original PRIDE 
flag.  The Progressive PRIDE flag did not currently have deemed consent under 
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the Advertising Regulations 2007 (As amended) and thus planning permission was 
required. 
  
The officer’s recommendation to approve the application, subject to the conditions 
set out in the report, was proposed by Councillor Richard Wilson, seconded by 
Councillor Liz Noble, put to the vote and carried unanimously.  
  
RESOLVED that application number 23/0727/ADV be approved subject to the 
conditions set out in the report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 Chair 


